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2021 Petaluma Lighted Boat 

Continued on page 1

What better way to enjoy 
the holiday season with the 
2021 Petaluma Lighted Boat 
Parade? Petaluma received a 
dose of the holiday cheer this 
year with the 2021 Lighted 
Boat Parade. From lights to 
music and even the decorative  
boats boats that cruised down 
the Petaluma River. It was a 
magnificent time to see people 
reuinte once again and share 
the holiday spirit. From the 
lighting of the boats to the 
members who attended the 
event, it was a great way to 
end our 2021 and prepare 
ourselves for our new year. 
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Main story Continued from page 2

It was great seeing everyone from the community and 
the members participate in our wonderful event. Thanks 
to all for making the Lighted Boat Parade a resounding 
success. Lots of beautifully decorated boats of all sizes 
cruised into the Turning Basin, almost in magical slow 
motion. The town was alight with excitement and I 
hear tell people were 10 feet deep in places as they lined 
the streets and river banks. Olin’s famous Manhattan 
Chowder, garlic bread and hot dogs warmed the bellies 
of our guests. Our decks were packed top and bottom. 
Thanks to all the volunteers that helped make this event 
a huge success.
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FishmanSupply.com

52nd 20191967
ANNIVERSARY

PETALUMA, CA

FIS
HM

AN
 SUPPLY COM

PANY

Janitorial Supplies

Shipping & Packing Supplies

Food Service

Office Supplies

First Aid & Safety Supplies

Call for a free business evaluation at (800) 675-7750
Lighting

Fishman Supply Proudly Supports 

For more than 50 years, Fishman Supply Company has provided 
janitorial, office, packaging, break room, lighting and safety supplies 

to hotels and motels, industrial plants, health care institutions, 
schools, restaurants and other businesses in California’s five county 

North Bay area.

We serve a growing number of customers who appreci-
ate working with a local supplier, getting real service 

and receiving real value.
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PYC General Meeting Dinner
February 4, 2022
Dinner at 7:00pm

Organized by Todd Mendoza 

Menu 
Tri Tip

Green Salad
Pasta

Roasted Potatoes 

Dessert
$12.50 per person. Your RSVP is your promise to pay.

Email your RSVP to Todd Mendoza tmendoza@cbnorcal.com 
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Change of Watch at Corinthian YC – January 22, 2022
January 22 @ 4:00 pm - 10:00 pm

Commodore Patti Mangan and the PICYA Officers and Directors cordially invite you and your guests to 
the 30th Annual Commodore’s Ball and Installation of Officers January 22, 2022 Honoring Joan Marsh 
and the incoming Officers and Directors for 2022 At Corinthian Yacht Club No-host Cocktails 4 p.m.   
Dinner 5:30 p.m. Installation and Program 6:30 p.m. Music and dancing to follow. Black Tie suggested 
$95 per person Indicate choice of Top Sirloin Steak, Herb Roasted Breast of Chicken or Fresh Artichoke 

Ravioli. Current Marin County Covid Requirements will apply to this event.

April 24 – Opening Day on the Bay
April 24 @ 8:00 am - 5:00 pm

SAVE THE DATE
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From Tom's Galley
Cauliflower Crusted Alfredo Shrimp Pizza 

Ingredients
	⚓ 1 Trader Joes Cauliflower Pizza Crust
	⚓ 1 red bell pepper 
	⚓ 4 green onions	
	⚓ 4 mushrooms	
	⚓ 8 16-20 count shrimp	
	⚓ 1 tablespoon butter, divided in half
	⚓ 2 tablespoons Philadelphia smoked salmon 

cream cheese
	⚓ 1/4 cup Trader Joe’s 

Alfredo sauce
	⚓ 1/2 package imita-

tion crab chunks
	⚓ 1/2 cup Trader Joe’s  

Parmesan, Romano, 
Asiago cheese

	⚓ 2 tablespoons capers 
in vinegar

	⚓ 1/4 cup sliced black 
olives, drained

Preheat oven to 450°. 
Place frozen cauliflower crust on a rack on a baking 
sheet and bake according to package instructions. 
Let crust cool for 10 minutes. 
Core, seed and dice red pepper, set aside. 
Slice green onions, including the green end, into 1/16 
inch slices, set aside. 
Slice mushrooms into 1/16 inch thick slices, set aside. 
Peel and devein shrimp, slice in half lengthwise, set 
aside. 
In a skillet over medium heat melt ½ tablespoon but-
ter.  
Add bell pepper, onions and mushrooms and sauté 
until just starting to soften, about 5 minutes. Remove 
to bowl and set aside. 
Add second half of butter and sauté shrimp, turning, 
until just starting to turn opaque, about 2 minutes. 
Transfer to a bowl and set aside. 
Spread salmon cream cheese evenly on pizza crust to 
½ inch from the edge. 
Spread Alfredo sauce evenly over top of salmon cream 
cheese. Top with imitation crab chunks. 
Top with cheese mixture. Top cheese with pepper, 
onion, mushrooms. Top evenly with sliced olives. 
Sprinkle evenly with capers. Place shrimp on top, cut 
side down. Lightly sprinkle with additional cheese. 
Place on baking sheet and return to oven until topping 
is hot and melted, about 10 - 15 minutes. 
Let cool for 5 minutes before cutting.
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Club News
by John Wolthausen
It’s that time of year again!!! Now is the time to 
prepare your information for the PICYA Yachting 
Yearbook. I’ll be spending much of this week in 
January assembling our material for the 2022 Yachting 
Yearbook. Please check your data in the membership 
system to be sure it is correct, especially your names 
and craft information. I’ll be using that to send to 
PICYA for inclusion in the yearbook.
IMPORTANT NOTE: The submission date for 2022 
has been moved up to 1/21/22. We should plan on 
sending the final document to PICYA by January 
21. You should make all the necessary corrections by 
January 20.
As of today, the PICYA website does not have the early 
bird ordering information for 2022. I have written 
to the PICYA yearbook manager, Patti Mangan, 
requesting current ordering information.
The board should decide on ordering information 
(quantity and delivery instructions) and make 
payment authorization, if needed, at your meeting of 
January 20, 2022. 
Let me know if you have any questions.

California Boater Card 
If you are 40 years old or under in 2021 you are 
required to have obtained a CALIFORNIA BOATER 
CARD if you operate a vessel in open or lake waters 
in California, unless they meet certain exemptions. By 
2025 all California boaters will be required to have a 
California boater card. Boat operators cited without 
a boater card may receive a fine of up to $100 for 
the conviction, $250 for the second and $500 for the 
third. To obtain your California Boater Card click on 
this https://www.boaterexam.com/usa/california/ The 
cost is $10.00 to register and $29.95 for the training 
program and Certifcation Card. You can stop and start 
the online course making it convenient for everyone
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PYC Membership 
Report 
By Tom Corbett  
As of this writing, there is one non-boat owning 
membership whose annual dues we are awaiting. Therefore 
we don’t have a final membership count for the coming 
year. Assuming this remaining membership gets paid, 
here is an interim update. We received notice that boat 
owners Chris Keegan and Darby Tarantino have resigned 
and after removing them and those previously known to 
have departed, including Pauls, Comstock, Hamiltons 
and Freemans and adding the approved Symons, our ratio 
of boat-owning members to total memberships will be 
56/82=68.29%. If the one membership does not pay their 
dues they will be ejected and the ratio will be 
56/81=69.14%.
Either way, this will allow me to propose the Neidels 
(who have attended both meetings) for approval at our 
board meeting. They will resubmit their check since it was 
returned to them. Next on the list is Charles Dollwet who 
has not attended meetings but I’ll ask him to resubmit his 
check so he can be eligible to attend future meetings.
As we learn the final results of paid memberships we will 
update the roster, the members.petalumayachtclub.com 
website and the email list.

1st Patty Paula 
2nd Susan Muscatell 
3rd  Thom Knudson
3rd Connie Madrid 
5th  Salvatore Taromina 

11th Sara Ferrandini 
19th Ron Kram 
20th Bente Niles 
23rd Drea Pierotti 
24th Lynn Anderson Day 

DECEMBER 

JANUARY 
6th JoAnn Claeyssens 
7th Jannay van Aalderson 
8th Sandy Spring 
13th Mike Gallup
16th McKenzie Smith
19th Joe Launter 

22nd Michael Day 
26th Denise Calvert 
31st John McDill
31st Laura Brazil  

Birthdays 
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Ladies Holiday Luncheon 

Feast, friendship and joful times after a 2 year hiatus! 
The ladies gathered in holiday spirit to enjoy a 
wonderful potluck buffet and wrangle through their 
annual gift exchange. This years event was hosted by 
Sherri Adams and Connie Tudor at Connies beatuful 
home. A great turnout. The food was amazing. 
Everyone brought either a hors d’oeuvre or dessert 
and we all got to sample from a delicious array of 
food. The halls were decked out and the lights blazing 
as we caught up with each other for a kick off to the 
season with lots of festive fun. It was so good to laugh 
and chat with each other in person! Everyone was 
ready to party.  As is the annual tradition, gifts could 
be "stolen," so nobody was safe! The gift exchange, as 
always, was an added bit of spirited fun. There were 
plenty of "stolen" gifts until the final owner. Every 
year, the ladies gather to enjoy their potluck, share 
many laughs and create new memories! “Girls Just 
Want to Have Fun’ and we did! Looking forward 
to next year. Thank you Sherri and Connie for a 
wonderful afternoon! 
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Ladies Holiday Luncheon cont..
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Coop News 

Editors Corner 
by Todd Mendoza 
We welcome your input and contributions. Calling all 
writers and photographers. 
The newsletter is currently generated in Adobe 
InDesign and takes about 16 hours to complete. Each 
month there are approximately 5-7 pages of copy to be 
created in addition to updating all the regular features 
(bridge reports, calendar, upcoming events etc.). A key 
component of the newsletter are the photos of events and 
cruises. It should be the responsibility of the event chair 
or cruise captain to ensure that high-quality photos are 
taken at each event/cruise followed with an article that 
is provided to the editor after the event. It is important 
that high resolution photos are sent to the editor well in 
advance of the submission deadline. Thank you

Sunshine Report
by Sunshine Report 

Hello all! Hoping you 
all had a wonderful New 
Year! Can't wait until 
we can see eachother 
again at PYC! 

Coop Chicks 

Linda Frost and Carol 
Anderson
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Flag Officer Reports 

Club House Bar Duty
January 

Bar Manager: Sherri Adams 
Sat 1st 
Closed

Fri 7th & Sat 8th 
Laura Brazil & Rich Brazil 

Fri 14th & Sat 15th 
Barbara Johnston & Roy Johnston 

Fri 21st & Sat 22nd
Denise Calvert & Larry Calvert 

Fri 28th & Sat 29th 
Sherri Adams & Ted Adams 

February 
Bar Manager: TBD

Fri 4th & Sat 5th 
Linda Corbett & Tom Corbett 

Fri 11th & Sat 12th 
Nancy Wolf & John Wolthausen

Fri 18th & Sat 19th 
John McDill & Kristy McDill 

Fri 25th & Sat 26th  
Frank Paula & Patty Paula 

You can sign up for your bar duty by simply sending an email to 
pycinfo@petalumayachtclub.com with a subject of Sign-up.  You will get an automatic reply 
with all the instructions. It's simple, easy and fast! Try it now!!

Sign Up for Bar Duty

LEANNE GALLUP - Commodore
Happy New Year 
PYC!  I hope everyone 
had an amazing new 
year.  Thank you to 
Jeff Mayne and Linda 
Blue for organizing the 
Lighted Boat Parade.  It 
was spectacular!  Thank 
you to Connie and 
Sheri for hosting the 
Ladies Holiday Party 
last month as well.  It 
looked like a blast! I 

am looking forward to a fun 2022 year at PYC.  We 
will kick off the year with a fun dinner and comedy 
show Jan. 15th.  Hope to see you there!  We will also 
be planning out the year of events and could use some 
volunteers in hosting an event.  Please reach out to 
me if you would like to help out this year.   Again, 
everyones safety is priority and another COVID surge 
is here.  If you are not feeling well, PLEASE stay away 
from the club, wear masks when not eating or drinking 
in the club, and please be safe out in the community.  
If anyone has any questions or concerns, please reach 
out to me.  My cell is 707-217-2996.  Again, Happy 
New Year!
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JILL OLSON- Rear Commodore

As your new Rear 
Commodore, I am 
quickly learning all the 
responsibilities that 
come with this role. 
Wow! Lots to learn. 
Thank you Linda 
Lockwood for training 
me and all others 
who have answered 
my endless questions. 
I am honored to be 
sitting on the bridge 

with two wonderful ladies; our Commodore Leanne 
Gallup; and our Vice Commodore Sherri Adams. I am 
so looking forward to a fun and energetic year ahead 
with all of our great members! Rentals are coming in 
regularly, and we request that if you would like to rent 
the clubhouse, we prefer a 45 day notice. Now that 
the river has been dredged, Cruise-Ins are coming 
back in full force and we welcome these visiting yacht 

clubs with open arms. We are all ambassadors of our 
club, so please welcome our visitors and engage in 
conversation. You’ll learn something about them, and 
they will learn something about you! 
Cheers to 2022!! Onward and upward!! 

Cruise in Calendar: 
TBD

I am very honored to be 
your Vice Commodore 
and on the bridge with 2 
great ladies.  I look for-
ward to a fun and festive 
year.  We are once again 
hosting cruise-ins and 
starting to look more 

normal. Our great clubhouse looks wonderful and a 
great turout for our 2021 Lighted Boat Parade.
Please be sure to sign up for bar duty.  There are a lot of 
open dates beginning in March.  Many thanks to those 
that have already signed up.
.

SHERRI ADAMS - Vice Commodore
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General Meeting Minutes
December 3, 2021

1)	 Call to order 
2)	 Thank you Todd Mendoza and your crew for a 

great dinner
3)	 Secretary  Report 
A. Commodore Leanne Gallup  announced that 
Anne Gealta has offered to be the club Secretary.
4)	 Treasurer Report 
A. A treasurer Sherri Adams reported the club is 
doing well and that bills are paid. 
5)	 Commodore's Report 
A. Commodore Leanne Gallup thanked all that made  
the Change of Watch a great event. 
	 I. The lighted Boat Parade is December 11th.        	
	 Members iimmediate family in the club 		
	 house only.
	 II. Ladies Holiday Party Sunday 12/12/2021.
	 B. Comedy Show January 15th, 2022
	 C. PICYA Change of Watch in January 
	 D. Memorial Day Weekend event 
	 E. AED Training 
	 F. Dock gate code changed. 
6)	 Vice Commodore Report 
A. Vice Commodore Sherri Adams reported that 
members need to sign up for bar duty.
B. Members will need bar training. 
C. New members need key fobs. 
7)	 Rear Commodore Report 
A. Club rental on 12/12/21 and 12/15/21 
B. Nordic Tugs cruising in 12/31/21
8) Building Report 
A. Al Alys reported that the rear steps are in 
progress.
9) Galley
A. Cooks needed.
10) Events
A. Marilyn Stender no report. 
11) Newsletter
A. Todd Mendoza asked to have your article sent to 
him. 
12) Membership 
A. Tom Corbett reported that there are two 
outstanding membership dues. 

13) PICYA & RBOC
A. RBOC donation was $770
14 ) New Business 
A. None. 
15) Old Business 
A. Thank you Jim Matthies. 
16) For the good of the group 
A. Blue crew is having a boat party on the dock on 
Friday 12/10/21 in the evening. 
17) Adjourned at 8:20PM
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STAFF COMMODORES 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Officers, Directors & Committees

Alfred A Alys 1977-79
Tony Smith 1979-80
Doug Robinson 1980-81
Barry Parkinson 1981-82
Charles English 1982-83
Pat Ryan 1983-84
Harry Simpson 1984-85
Alfred A Alys 1985-86
Gerald Cooper 1986-87
Bill Bradford 1987-88
Dave Simonson 1988-89
Donald Hoirup 1989-90
Jerry Wright 1990-91
Neal Parker 1991-92
Duffy Stewart 1992-93

Ted Lehmann 1993-94
Cris Crispen 1994-95
Tom Griffith 1995-96
Steve Hand 1996-97
Tom Bamberger 1997-98
Glenn Burch 1998-99
Rose Collins 1999-00
Mary McDermott 2000-01
Harold Niles 2001-02
Larry Kubo 2002-03
McKenzie Smith 2003-04
James Keller 2004-05
Diane Parker 2005-06
Tom Corbett 2006-07
Don Roberts 2007-08

Levi Swift 2008-09
Francesca Smith 2009-10
Diana Holmes 2010-11
Linda Blue 2011-12
Marty Little 2012-13
Gerry Reinartz 2013-14
Ted Adams 2014-15
Tina Powell 2015-16
Ted Adams 2016-17
McKenzie Smith 2017-2018
Todd Mendoza 2018-2019
Leland FIshman 2019-2020
Bruce Stender 2020-2021

ADVERTISING 
Linda Corbett (707) 364-3192

BUILDING 
s/c Al Alys

COOP 
Carol Anderson & Linda Frost 

COMMUNICATIONS
CRUISE 

Mike Freeman
CRUISE-IN GREETERS 
s/c Tom & Linda Corbett

DELTA CRUISE-OUT 
s/c McKenzie Smith

EVENTS 

FLEET MEDIC
Sal Taormina

FLEET SAFETY OFFICER
Mike Freeman

GALLEY
s/c Todd Mendoza

MEMBERSHIP
s/c Tom Corbett 

NEWSLETTER 
s/c Todd Mendoza
PHOTOGRAPHY 
s/c Gerry Reinartz

P.I.C.Y.A. 
s/c Linda Blue

Forest Blue
SUNSHINE 

Linda Lockwood
WEB MASTER 

s/c Gerry Reinartz

COMMODORE
Leanne Gallup 
(707) 217.2996

VICE COMMODORE
Sherri Adams

(707) 328.5542

 REAR COMMODORE
Jill Olson 

Clubhouse Phone: 707-765-9725  Email: pycmail@petalumayachtclub.com   
Web Site: www.PetalumaYachtClub.com 
Membership System: https://Members.PetalumaYachtClub.com or pycinfo@PetalumaYachtClub.com
Latitude: 38.2344467 N  Longitude: 122.6397784 W

JR STAFF COMMODORE
Bruce Stender 

SECRETARY
Anne Gealta

TREASURER
Sherri Adams

DIRECTORS
 s/c Al Alys, Sal Taomina, 

s/c Linda Blue, Garrett Hill
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Advertisements
 Support our local businesses who advertise here.  Tell them you saw their ad in Chicken Scratch!

Sonoma Coast Spirits
Craft  Distillery

Jill Olson
Founder / Maker / Sales

429 1st Street #7, 
Petaluma, CA 94952 

707-331 -0718

Jill@SonomaCoastSpirits.com
www.SonomaCoastSpirits.com
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Advertisements - continued
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Petaluma Yacht Club
10 C St
Petaluma CA 94952

First Class
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January 2022
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23

30

24

31

25 26 27 28 29

Chicken Scratch 
Newsletter Deadline 

@ 7 pm

Board Meeting 
@ 7 pm

Bar Duty - Laura 
Brazil & Rich Brazil 

Bar Duty - Barbara 
Johnston & Roy 

Johnson 

Bar Duty - Laura 
Brazil & Rich Brazil 

Bar Duty - Laura 
Brazil & Rich Brazil 

Bar Duty - Denise 
Calvert & Larry 

Calvert
Bar Duty - Laura 

Brazil & Rich Brazil 

Bar Duty - Sherri 
Adams & Ted Adams

Bar Duty - Sherri 
Adams & Ted Adams


